MINUTES OF THE
REGULAR MEETING
OF THE
SOUTH COFFEYVILLE TOWN COUNCIL
City Hall -- 419 Willow
South Coffeyville, OK 74072
February 20, 2024
6:00 P.M.

—

. The meeting was called to order by Mayor Aaron LeLaCheur.

N

. The Pledge of Allegiance was led by Mayor Aaron LelLaCheur, and prayer was led by Wade
Lamb.

3. Answering roll call was Dorothy Perkins, Jerome Gnatek, Vice Mayor Sarah Key, and Mayor
Aaron LeLaCheur. Kyle Lowrey was absent.

4. Citizen Comments—None

5. Vice Mayor Sarah Key made the motion to approve the minutes for the February 5, 2024 regular
meeting and purchase orders for the Utility Fund, General Fund, Street & Alley, Fireman’s Fund,
and Meter Deposits Payable. Mayor Aaron LeLaCheur seconded the motion. Yes votes were
made by Dorothy Perkins, Jerome Gnatek, Vice Mayor Sarah Key, and Mayor Aaron
LeLaCheur.

6. There were no consideration of items to be removed from the Consent Agenda.

7. Mayor Aaron LeLaCheur made the motion to approve to put an aluminum can collection center
at 207 Broadway for the Dog Pound. Vice Mayor Sarah Key seconded the motion. Yes votes
were made by Dorothy Perkins, Jerome Gnatek, Vice Mayor Sarah Key, and Mayor Aaron
LeLaCheur. Bob Perkins will be maintaining the collection.

8. No Action—Discuss, review, or act on releasing liens at 718 Seminole Block 67 Lots 6-7 for
$4,278.00.

9.--10. Dorothy Perkins made the motion to approve building permit for 413 Southpark and
building permit for 215 Oklahoma. Jerome Gnatek seconded the motion. Yes votes were made
by Dorothy Perkins, Jerome Gnatek, Vice Mayor Sarah Key, and Mayor Aaron LeLaCheur.

11. New Business-None

12. Reports from the Departments:
Report from Wade Lamb, Chief of Police —Reported Judge Hamit had passed away. Our lawyer
would be in contact with other lawyers. The computers were set up in the cars and the officers
really liked them.




Report from Jim Wilson, Fire Chief —Reported the ISO was completed and we rated a 5. It was
the best audit we've ever had. He would be sending in some additional paperwork to them.

Report from Steven Soule, Maintenance & Office Superintendent —Reported the 2021 Storm
check had come in and was deposited. He was meeting with the Cherokee Nation about the water.
He was meeting with Meers and IT on Wednesday. The Cherokee Nation is turning the lift station
over to the city to be maintained. The grow house in town would be up and running, and the new
owner wants to do good things for the town.

Report from Mitch Lakey, Emergency Manager —Absent. Jim Wilson reported that on February
26, 2024 at 1:00 p.m. the Cherokee Chief and Victoria Vazquez would be in town.

Report from Aaron LeLaCheur, Mayor—No report.
13. Vice Mayor Sarah Key made the motion to adjourn. Dorothy Perkins seconded the motion. Yes
votes were made by Dorothy Perkins, Jerome Gnatek, Vice Mayor Sarah Key, and Mayor Aaron

LeLaCheur.

The meeting concluded at 6:18 P.M.
City Clerk/Treasurer:
P




